St. Mary Campus November 9, 2022

Ski Club Meeting Set

Save the Date - Middle School Ski Club Informational Meeting

Grades 6-8 - Wednesday November 16th at 6:30pm



An informational meeting (not mandatory) for parents of students who would like to ski /snowboard with the Ski Club this year will have an opportunity to hear more about the club and meet Mrs. Duffek and Miss Erdman, this year's Ski Club advisors.

The meeting will be held via Google Meet at 6:30PM. Please use the following link:

Video call link: https://meet.google.com/cvt-ejqj-kit

Or dial: (US) +1 573-518-7234 PIN: 381 844 332# We hope to see you there!

Ski Forms and Ski Cards will be available after Thanksgiving break.

Mark your calendars the following dates are scheduled ski trips: Friday, December 16, January 6, January 13, & January 27.

Box Tops and Coca-Cola Codes

Congratulations to the Seidl family for winning the October Box Top / Coca-Cola Codes gift card drawing.



Continue collecting Box Tops & scanning your receipts for Box Tops and collecting Coca-Cola codes. Turn them in monthly for a chance at a \$10 gift card! Thank you!

Arrival/Dismissal Reminders for St. Mary Campus

Thank you families for your patience during the Newhall construction project. We appreciated your extra careful driving and flexibility as we navigated the final weeks of the project. We wanted to share some requests and reminders that will help the St. Mary Campus carline run more efficiently, and, above all, keep our carline, bus and walking students safe.

For both morning arrival and afternoon dismissal:

- 1) Please remember that vehicles should only access Hartwell Avenue by making a right turn from Newhall Avenue. This allows us to keep the intersection of Hartwell and Newhall clear for other traffic and our buses. Right turns should also only be used to enter the parking lot. Please refer to the included diagrams.
- 2) Please do not park over the sidewalk at the entrance to the parking lot. We need to keep it clear for people using it, and it makes it difficult for cars to turn into the other lines.
- 3) When entering the carline, please pull up close behind the person in front of you. This allows us to have more cars in the parking lot and fewer cars waiting on the street.
- 4) When driving on the streets around school, please reduce your speed to safe levels. Now that we have a smoother road in front of school, we have seen an increase in vehicles driving too fast past our buses and cars waiting to enter the carline.

For morning arrival:

1) Before 8:30am, only students who arrive to school by bus, walk to school, or are part of the Mass choir on Wednesday's should enter the building through the main entrance. All other students should be dropped off using the carline. After 8:30am, students should be dropped off at the main entrance.

Afternoon Dismissal:

- 1) For the safety and security of our students, all students who are not walking home or leaving by bus should be picked up in carline. We are aware that some of our students are leaving school as "walkers" only to be picked up in the surrounding area by car. We urge our families to discontinue this practice. It makes it difficult to manage the safe departure of students who are walking home. From start to finish, the St. Mary's carline takes 10 minutes. It's a small sacrifice to help keep our students safe.
- 2) To help our staff know which students to call to the loading area during our afternoon carline, all vehicles should display the student's last name in the window. If you would like a laminated sign for your vehicle(s), please email Mrs. Dunk (ddunk@waukeshacatholic.org) with the number of signs needed and we will send them home with your student.

Save the Dates

- Tuesday, December 6 at South High School, 6:30PM December Band Concert featuring Gr. 6-8
- Monday, December 19th at South High School, 6:30 Christmas Concert 3k-5th and Middle School Choir



Reminder: No School

November 23 -November 25

Thanksgiving Break